Minutes of Park and Recreation Commission Meeting

Wednesday, October 28, 2009
Present:   
Dave Trizano, Chairperson


Steve Scarangella


Tom Cook


Skip Pennucci

                        Patricia Radogna

                        Jean Wurzburger 

                        Guy Pipolo

                        Stuart Hemby

                        Manny Enes 


 Excused:         

Absent:     
 
Also present:
Recreation Superintendent, Rosanne Saracino


Trustee Toni Pergola- Ryan, Liaison to Commission

Village Manager, Richard Slingerland

Meeting called to order at 7:04 pm by Commissioner Trizano.
Minutes Approved

A motion was made by Commissioner Jean Wurzburger and seconded by Commissioner                                      Steve Scarangella to approve the Recreation Commission minutes for the meeting of September 23, 2009.  Minutes were unanimously approved.
Superintendent’s Update
Superintendent of Recreation, Rosanne Saracino reviewed her monthly update; provided time for questions and answers.  
New Business

Field use Permit:

      Applause Music and Theatre Company:   Heather Capelle, Audrey Kaplan, Raymond                                                         Delacruz representatives.  Commission denied approval. Please refer to the attached permit for additional information and resolve.    
Old Business
At the September ‘09 Recreation Commission meeting the Village Manager was asked to consider a number of recreation situations that the Recreation Commission had concerns. 

Based on these concerns the Village Manager, Richard Slingerland spoke about the following:
1. Fix the current spray ground or build another spray ground first.  

2. Florence, Warren, and Ward Parks all need upgrades to make them more functional; provide for parking so the impact of park use on the neighborhood is minimal.   

3. Shared summer day camp services with the Town of Mamaroneck.  
4. Taylors Lane –it is too early to make any decisions on use of Taylor’s Lane due to the runoff situation that needs to be resolved on the site.  

5. Renting out the Pavilion –rules and regulations would have to be drawn up.
6. Master Plan for Harbor Island Park.     

7. Hector’s Village Café concession at Harbor Island Park-many logistics would need to be settled before another food concession would be considered; an RFP may be needed.
8. Barbeque area on the beach. 

9. Participant field use surcharge fee to be used for capital improvements of fields.  In lieu of land use fees are non existent in the Village of Mamaroneck right now.  
10. Water treatment plant will begin upgrading its facilities starting in 2010.  The foot print of the plant will not change.  

11. The need for a teen center or teen programming. 
12. Roll of the Recreation Commission:  Recreation Commission should not have to handle permits or make laws.   Recreation Commission should focus more on program and park development.   Commission liked this concept/direction.
Recreation Commission would like to know if the Parks Department can work on the weekends during the peak season.  Village Manager, Richard Slingerland left the meeting at 8:20pm.
Volunteers for the Turkey Trot:  Tom Cook, Skip Pennucci, Guy Pipolo, Dave Trizano.  
Motion: 

1. To expand uses of Florence, Ward, and Warren Park for active use as per the Recreation Commission minutes of the September 23, 2009. Motion made by Steve Scarangella, seconded by Stu Hemby; unanimously approved.
Motion:

2. That the Village Manager pursue shared camp services with the Town of Mamaroneck. Motion made by Guy Pipolo; seconded by Jean Wurzburger; unanimously approved.
Motion: 
      3.  That the Village Manager and Board approve a participant field use surcharge;
            monies raised to be used for capital 
field improvements and placed in a 501 C 3


.           account. Motion 
made by Skip Pennucci; seconded by Tom Cook; unanimously      
            approved.

Recreation Commission packets will be emailed again next month. Superintendent Saracino will provide several hard copies of the meeting packet. 
Commissioner Tom Cook made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:15 p.m.  Motion was seconded by Commissioner Manny Enes.       .                      .
Next meeting will be tentatively scheduled for Wednesday, December 2, 7 p.m. in the Regatta.
Respectfully Submitted,

Rosanne Saracino

Superintendent of Recreation 
Att:  Field Permits

